Appendix E5


Taxation of mobile phones

With effect from 01 April 2006 the exemption from taxable benefit is restricted to only one mobile phone per employee.  Any employee having more than one business mobile phone will be liable for a taxable benefit.

HMR&C have now reviewed their definition of a mobile phone with the changing technology of smart phones.  HMR&C now accepts that smart phones qualify as ‘mobile phones’ and that some modern PDAs are also likely to be smart phones.  This does not apply to devices that are solely PDAs.

This view applies to smart phones as configured and understood at the start of 2012.
Personal Digital Assistants

Where an employer provides an employee with a PDA, that is not a smart phone, it is exempt by legislation provided there is no significant private use.

Pay as you go phones may create a tax liability

Employer provided phone cards

Where an employer provides an employee with a phone card, under special legislation relating to the provision of vouchers in general, it is regarded as earnings and is liable to income tax and National Insurance Contributions.

Employee provides phone cards

If the employee purchases the voucher, then if reimbursed, the value should be included on their expense claim as a taxable expense.  Most mobile phone users do not receive an itemised telephone bill and it is not therefore possible to prove that any calls made are business calls and thereby obtain relief from income tax.  However some mobile phone companies now offer an itemised bill and in these circumstances business calls can be identified and need not be taxed.

Also

Following the introduction of the ban on using mobile phones whilst driving a vehicle from 1 December 2003 some users may wish to have hands-free kit fitted in their vehicle. Where an employer installs hands-free kit in a lease car the company car legislation excludes such items from a charge to tax. If the employee installs a hands free kit into his own car and that expense is reimbursed by the employer then a benefit will arise for the kit, but not the phone itself. If the employer buys the kit for an employee’s car and transfers ownership to the employee at less than market value then there will be a benefit charge.  However, it is KCC policy that mobile phones should not be used whilst driving.
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